
June Meeting 
 
June 1, 2015  EAT AT 6:30 PM 
“Potluck Picnic”  
Bring a dish to share. 
Beverages & table service provided. 
Pony Express Museum, 915 Penn St, St. Joseph, MO 
 
Greeters:   Hostesses: 
Theresa Culver  Clara Kline 
Debbie Shimer  Kendra Long 
    Sandy Navas   
  

The Quilt Reporter 

June Birthdays 

June 5   Donna Giddens 
June 6   Tammy Scott 
June 16   Susan Dudley 
   Flowers 

Raffle Basket 

Remember to bring new or 
gently used sewing related 
items for the Raffle Basket. 

Suggestions include 
patterns, fat quarters, and 

notions. 
 
 

Culver’s Fund Raiser 
June 10 
5-8 p.m. 

Volunteers needed to greet & 
sell Quilt Tickets. 

Contact Debbie Shimer or 
Theresa Culver. 
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PIECE CORPS QUILTERS GUILD OF GREATER ST. JOSEPH, MO. 
Minutes 

May 4, 2015, 7:00 p.m. 
 
 
Call to order: The May 4, 2015, meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm, at the Pony Express 
Museum, by President Judy O’Donnell. 
Greeters:  Marge Bodenhausen, Susan Lober 
Hostesses: Beverly Rivera, Marceline Sauter, LaDonna Duncan, Ginny Moore 
Attendance: 42 members, 1 guest 

Minutes: Kathy Stockett moved to approve minutes of April 2015 meeting. Bobbie Foster sec-
onded. Motion passed. 
Treasury Report: Treasury Report as prepared by Theresa Culver was presented. Karen Vulga-
mott moved to approve. Gina Christensen seconded. Motion passed. 

Programs Carlene Makawski reminded the group that the June 1 program is our Potluck Pic-
nic. Everyone should bring a dish to share. Beverages and table service will be provided. We 
will eat at 6:30 p.m. 

Charity  
- Kay Huntsman reported that there are two veteran quilt kits available. 

Ways and Means Committee Debbie Shimer announced that next Culver’s fundraiser will be 
June 10, from 5 to 8:00 p.m. There is a signup sheet for volunteers to greet and sell quilt raf-
fle tickets. The Ways & Means committee needs gently used items to make up a raffle basket; 
these should be brought to the next meeting. 

Trips Bobbie Foster announced that day trip on May 16 to quilt shops in Raysville and Bruns-
wick still had room for more people. Cost is $8, due tonight. 

Workshops Carlene Makawski announced that a “Stack’n’Whack” workshop opportunity: maxi-
mum 20 people per workshop, 3 ½ - 4 hours, $20, at Pony Express Museum. Available dates 
are May 9 and June 27. Other upcoming workshops include: June 13, “Crazy Quilt”, taught by 
Terry Massengale; Aug 22, “Stained Glass Crazy Quilt” (Crazy Quilt class is a pre-requisite), 
taught by Terry; Sept 26, “Purse”, taught by Terry; and Oct 3, “Mystery Quilt”, taught by Judy 
O’Donnell. 

Courtesy Donna Giddens reported that a sympathy card had been sent to Sheila Murray on the 
passing of her sister and that a card had been sent to Irma Brown on the passing on her 
daughter. A thank you card was received from Nancy Root for all the cards received after her 
father’s passing. 

Program: “Just Solids” presented by Barb Eikmeier of Lansing, KS. 

Business meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m., followed by Show & Tell. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mary Gaston 



Finance Report 
submitted by Theresa Culver, Treasurer 

April 6, 2015 
Balance Forward      $ 5,278.92
   
Receipts:        
   Culver Fund Raiser      $    300.00 
   Donation Culver’s Night     $      10.00 
   Perkins Pie Fund Raiser     $      56.35 
   Donation Perkins Pie     $      20.00 
   Newsletter Postage (2 @ $10)    $      20.00 
   Name Tags       $        5.50 
   Membership Dues (6 @ $30)    $   180.00 
   Opportunity Quilt Raffle     $      75.00 
Total Receipts       $   666.85 
 
Disbursements: 
   Ch # 1527 Carol Fangman—Pictures   $     18.74 
   Ch # 1528 VOID 
   Ch #1529 Vicky Beasley–April Program   $   201.00 
   Ch #1530 Theresa Culver—Opportunity Quilt Pictures $        8.24 
    Checks       $      34.19 
Total Disbursements      $   262.17        
 
Ending Balance May 4, 2015    $5,683.60 
 
Charity Quilt Balance  $   15.55 
VA Quilt Bat/Backing  $300.00 

 
Crazy Quilt Workshop 

cancelled 
 

Stack’n’Whack Workshop 
June 27 

Pony Express Museum 
Couldn’t make it to the May 9th 
workshop? Second chance on 

June 27th. Contact Carlene 
Makawski. 

 

Veterans Quilts Workshop 
July 18 at  

Agency Methodist Church 
Contact Kay Huntsman for more 

information. 
 




